
   St Louis Catholic Academy News    

 

 

 

 

Christ at the Centre : Children at the Heart  

Loving to Learn : Learning to Love 

 
 

 

Inside this issue  

Writing Festival  

 

Page 2 & 3  

Skillsbuilder  Page  4 

School Council  Page 5 

Young Journalists  Page 6 & 7  

Faith in School  Page 8 

Music in school  Page 9 

Tesco Charity  
 
COP 26—Tristan reports live 
from Glasgow to Sycamore 
Class  

Page 10  

Term of Prayer and Study  

 

Page 11 

Dates for the diary 

 

Page 14 

  

 
 

NOVEMBER EDITION—OUR SECOND AUTUMN TERM  

Dear families,  

Thank you for all your support in Autumn term. It has been a tricky time with 
staff absences and children isolating but everyone worked so hard to keep a 
lively and interesting curriculum moving our learning forward. Mrs White has 
provided us with some wonderful writing opportunities and the author visit was 
so exciting.  

We are now enjoying all the short stories that teachers have written for reading 
time. Writing is a school priority and we love to share great books and ideas to 
support children’s writing. This Newsletter introduces some of our young 
journalists who have been working with the Newmarket Journal. We are grateful 
for Alison Hayes’ time in supporting this group.  

Fr Leo is keen to join children for class Masses over future weeks. We plan to 
continue with our celebration assemblies and our Lenten fundraising for Cafod 
will begin on 28th November.  

We are excited to be visiting Theatre Royal to see Cinderella, another stimulus 
for writing. We are sending out details shortly.  

Our new Nursery and Reception children have settled so well and love meeting up 
with the wider school. They were unfazed by the writing sessions that they 
shared with our older children and loved writing together. We have also 
welcomed new children and their families to KS1 and KS2. We look forward to 
welcoming you in school.  

The learning up to Christmas will be filled with great teaching and we will 
prepare for Christmas through prayer and charitable giving. We hope to involve 
families as much as possible,  

I hope that you all remain safe and healthy,  Sue Blakeley Headteacher  

Skills Builder  

We are beginning 

to introduce 

children to these 

skills during this 

term.  

You can find 

great resources 

for families to use 

at home 

We have limited spaces in school in 

some year groups. Please tell your 

friends. We welcome visits from 

interested new families. We also 

encourage visits from 2022 intake 

for Nursery and Reception classes.  

We have a  school prospectus 

Please get ready to apply 

for a Reception school 

place for September 

2022. You need to apply, 

even if you already have  

children in school or your 

child  attends Nursery. 



We are writers @ St Louis Writer’s Festival  
We had a brilliant first term during our Writing Festival  
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Spotlight on Skillsbuilder: https://www.skillsbuilder.org/homelearning 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
This term, our main focus is speaking and listening. The parent portal 
provides families with many resources to support this skill in the home. We 
are not expecting classes to achieve beyond Step 4 at present and younger 
students will be lower down the steps. In nursery, we are familiarising 
children with the symbols for the skills and beginning to talk about what 
good listening and speaking sound like. In the parent area, you will find 
daily challenges to try at home. These are voluntary activities that you may 
choose to access.  
Your child may enjoy the short videos that target step 0 upwards in simple 
stages. Children start year 7 at Step 6 or 7 and so we are focusing up to 
step 4 only for older children at the moment.  
If you do wish to look at the resources at home, please focus on speaking 
and listen. Our major focus up to Easter will be these two skills with the 
addition of teamwork. Whilst we’ll talk about all the skills, they are built upon 
slowly to fully embed them.  

 



  

School Council  speak out 

School Councillors have been busy 

sharing their views and representing 

their peers. They met Trina to discuss 

improvements to the healthy school 

menu and the packed lunch policy and 

offered suggestions for future menu 

planning. This consultation work is in 

addition to the addition to the Parent 

Panel and School Dietician consultation.  

School also welcomed PCSO  

Bill Butcher, the New m arket 

Town Police Community Support 

Officer. His role is fully funded by the 

Town Council  initially for two years. 

Although he is Town Council Funded, 

he is employed by Suffolk 

Constabulary and remains  attached 

to the Newmarket Police   Safer 

Neighbourhood Team, as an 

additional resource. He is busy 

engaging with our School Council  to 

get some feedback on what pupils see 

as issues which affect them and also 

their school and what could or should 

be happening to provide solutions. 

Children have been given an 

opportunity  to ask him any questions 

too. He plans  to meet with the 

School  Council once a term and 

ultimately provide feedback to the 

Town Council to shape the future of 

The Town. 

                                 



St Louis Young Journalists  

An interview with Miss Spratt  

Reporters Izzy and Harry interviewed Miss Spratt 

for the St Louis newsletter to find out more about 

their new class teacher in UKS2.  

A former book editor, she is adept at finding her way around lengthy texts and is not 

adverse to suggesting improvement to writing. She also recognises the challenges that our 

reporters face in forthcoming SATs tests because she supported year 6 students as a private 

tutor. As a child born and studying in India, she took the long road to teaching and her 

specialist years are 3 to 6. St. Louis was an ideal choice of school because we excel in art 

and coincidently, Miss Spratt’s number one hobby is art. She is also skilled in pottery and 

loves to express herself creatively.   

With a passion for history and travel, her favourite destination is Japan , especially for 

their delicious foods. Cheekily, we checked out her age and she’s much older than she 

looks! 

Had she not been a teacher, she’d have studied optometry because she’s been impressed by 

specialists that have treated her poor eyesight.  

Understandably, she finds a deep pleasure in reading books but her interviewers were 

surprised to discover that she is an accomplished snorkeler and not adverse to a game of 

cricket. She relaxes listening to the flute too. Since settling into her class, she wishes for a 

little more space to store things but thinks her class are wonderfully talented and given 

that sage is her favourite colour—her class newly painted wall is just a perfect match.   

An interview with Mrs Vickerage  

Reporters Emma and Bea interviewed Mrs Vickerage and were astonished to 

learn about her previous dance career 

Mrs Vickerage didn’t train as a teacher when younger. She began her career as a street 

dance teacher and she also travelled the world dancing on cruise ships. Later, when she 

had her children (Samuel age: 11 and Joshua age: 10) she started to re-train as a teacher - 

in 2016. She volunteered in a school for two years before she started teacher training and 

that was a whole busy year of studying and teaching placements. 

Originally she grew up in Preston where she was born but she moved to Newmarket 

because her friends were nearby and it just was such a good place to live. She used to teach 

at St Felix School (Year 1 and Year 2) and at a school in Bury St Edmunds.  

If she didn’t teach, she would become a full time dancer. Her husband is called Peter and 

they have been married for 15 years. She used to have a dog, called Bernie, and he was a 

chocolate labrador.  

She likes going to the cinema and seeing friends. She also has two brothers whom she sees 

often. 

Emma and Bea are grateful to Miss Spratt for sharing her life story with them. 



St Louis Young Journalists  

The Fidget Free Children Feature:  

Advice for Families from Jack  

With the half term holidays behind us, winter weekends are now ahead.  I bet that you are looking for things to do during the winter 

weekends and longer, dark evenings to keep busy, but the problem is,  parents don’t like you using your screen which excludes a lot 

of the options that you might be thinking of. So here are some ideas for what to do that are screen free during the darker winter days.  

Option 1) Make Your Own Stress Balls  

When you are bored at home and have nothing to do, you might get a little desperate and then get fidgety. So here is an idea of how 

to make a stress ball using only flour, rice, water beads, play dough, and even oobleck as a filler inside the balloon. The instructions 

on the link below; 

https://onelittleproject.com/how-to-make-a-stress-ball/ 
Option 2) How to make and break code. 

Sometimes you might not be using a keyboard but your own hands and a pencil and wanting to write a private letter. To keep top 

secret, this code may help and could be a fun new way to write. Confuse your family members in backwards quotes or blow your 

friends’ minds when they are trying to solve your code. Top tips are on the link below and some activities once you have mastered 

your new skill 

https://kidsactivitiesblog.com/27282/secret-codes-to-write-a-coded-letter/ 
Option 3) Learn a card trick  

This is to you people that like a bit of magic or people that like to impress their friends. There are 10 different tricks on the link 

below. This is a lot of choice, choose wisely… 

https://parade.com/1033968/stephanieosmanski/easy-card-tricks/ 

FREE SCHOOL MEALS  (Year Reception to Year 2 are always free)  

Your child in Year 3 and above will get free school meals if you receive any of the 

following: 

 Income Support 

 Income-based Job Seeker's Allowance 

 Income-related Employment and Support Allowance 

 Guarantee element of State Pension Credit 

 Child Tax Credit but no element of Working Tax Credit and have an annual income (as assessed by HM 

Revenues & Customs) that does not exceed £16,190 

 If you are supported under Part VI of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999 

 Working Tax Credit during the four-week period immediately after your employment finishes or after you 

start to work fewer hours per week 

 Universal Credit (provided you have an annual net earned income of no more than £7,400 (£616.67 per 

month), as assessed by 

earnings from up to 

three of your most 

recent assessment 

periods). To check if 

your child is eligible, 

apply online for an 

immediate response 

or call 0345 606 6067 

for advice. 

https://onelittleproject.com/how-to-make-a-stress-ball/
https://kidsactivitiesblog.com/27282/secret-codes-to-write-a-coded-letter/
https://parade.com/1033968/stephanieosmanski/easy-card-tricks/


Our Catholic Faith in 

School  

 

ALL SAINTS DAY  

All Saints’ Day is a Christian holiday. It is celebrated on November 1 in the Roman 

Catholic Church and on the first Sunday after Pentecost in the Eastern Orthodox 

Church. (Pentecost takes place 50 days after Easter.) It is officially known as the 

Sunday of All Saints in the Orthodox Church and as the Solemnity of All Saints in the 

Roman Catholic Church.  

All Saints’ Day celebrates all the Christian saints. Saints are holy people who are 

believed to be very close to God. Roman Catholics and Eastern Orthodox Christians 

believe that saints have special powers to help people. People celebrate the saints by 

lighting candles and going to church. 

In some places, people bring flowers to cemeteries and clean the graves of their loved 

ones for All Saints’ Day. For instance, in Louisiana people clean and paint tombs and 

put flowers on the graves. A priest then blesses the graves. The state of Louisiana has 

such a large Roman Catholic population that November 1st is a state holiday. 

No one is sure how All Saints’ Day came to be or why it falls on the days it does. Some people 
think it started as a feast day for martyrs on May 13. (A martyr is someone who dies for his or 
her religious beliefs.) This may have started as early as AD 359. In the late 500s and early 
600s, the Sunday of the Nativity of the Saints was recorded as taking place the week after 
Pentecost. 

Another theory is that All Saints’ Day came from Ireland. In the oldest Irish book on 
martyrs, Félire of Oengus, a feast of all saints on November 1 is possibly mentioned. Also, the 
Irish often designated the first day of the month for important feasts. November 1 is the 
beginning of the Celtic winter, so it is possible that the feast of all saints occurred on the same 
day. The celebration of All Saints’ Day on November 1 may have passed to England and then 
on to the European continent. In the 700s Pope Gregory III dedicated a chapel in Saint Peter’s, 
Rome, on November 1 in honor of all saints. A later pope ordered that all Catholics should 
observe the day on November 1. 

We will be thinking about all those who have died in wars on Remembrance Day this 

year. Each Class will be laying their class wreaths in the Prayer Garden.  

https://kids.britannica.com/kids/article/Christianity/352957
https://kids.britannica.com/kids/article/Roman-Catholicism/353727
https://kids.britannica.com/kids/article/Roman-Catholicism/353727
https://kids.britannica.com/kids/article/Eastern-Orthodox-Churches/353078
https://kids.britannica.com/kids/article/Eastern-Orthodox-Churches/353078
https://kids.britannica.com/kids/article/Easter/353077
https://kids.britannica.com/kids/article/saint/353738
https://kids.britannica.com/kids/article/Louisiana/345492
https://kids.britannica.com/kids/article/martyr/470950
https://kids.britannica.com/kids/article/Ireland/345711
https://kids.britannica.com/kids/article/Celt/352934
https://kids.britannica.com/kids/article/England/353101
https://kids.britannica.com/kids/article/Europe/353110


Music of the Month  

Ukulele Concerts  

Our Ukulele teacher, 

Amanda Freborn– Morgan,  is keen to share the 

children’s learning. She will be aiming to hold 

concerts for families and carers od children in KS1, 

LKS2 and KS2 at the end of term to showcase what 

the children have learnt so far.  

 

Every week we scoop up, wash and dry lost and 

abandoned jumpers and cardigans. If you have 

lost one, please ask for a free replacement from 

our enormous collection of unlabeled ones.  It 

may not be your original one but this avoids the 

need to buy a new one. Just tell us by email, the 

size and design and we’ll get one ready for 

collection.  

admin@stlouisacademy.co.uk  

Please label your email– Jumper 

replacement request (or JRR). You 

can also buy 

nearly new 

great quality uniform from  

2nd Hand Uniform –

St. Louis Catholic 

Academy—a facebook 

page managed by 

Kathleen Das   

mailto:admin@stlouisacademy.co.uk


 

Save your blue shopping tokens for St Louis Teaching 

Kitchen collection at Tesco Newmarket  

FOSL member, Mrs Emma Joy-Staines has successfully applied on behalf of St 

Louis to  be part of  the Tesco Community Grants scheme that helps to fund 

thousands of local projects across the country.  

The project with the highest number of votes across your region will receive 

£1,500 (or the amount that was requested up to this value), the second placed 

project £1,000 (or the amount that was requested up to this value), and the third 

placed project £500.  

 Feel free to share this list of stores amongst your supporters and within your 

community.   

4483    NEWMARKET EXTRA    CB8 7AH    Extra 

PLEASE VOTE FOR US UP TO DECEMBER: ASK FRIENDS 

AND FAMILY TO VOTE TOO! 

We need all your blue tokens PLEASE  

 

 

 

 

 

Mrs Musconico’s  'little' brother, Triston, (27 this week!) is at COP26 because he is a climate 
researcher. He is a researcher who asks, ‘How can we look after the world better than we are 
currently doing it?’ 

He's made a great video for her class live from inside the conference centre from the Media Centre 
all about what COP is has set the class a couple of challenges for the week. She has shared this across 
the school. Tristan will be sending his live updates all week.  

Find more resources to discuss at home: https://together-for-our-planet.ukcop26.org/schools-pack-
resources/  

TRISTAN’S CHALLENGES TO US ALL 

Challenge 1—turn off lights when you leave a room  

Challenge 2– ask your teachers and your families what they are doing 
about climate change in our school and at home  



OUR CATHOLIC TEACHING FOCUS IN SCHOOL THIS AUTUMN  



Dates for your diary  

19th November : wear your own clothes day FOSL fundraiser  

28th November—24th December Advent—a period of 
prayer and fundraising for Cafod  

 

 

Carol Service with Fr Leo—Dress as an Angel, 
Shepherd or King  

2nd December—gift a raffle prize for the FOSL Christmas Raffle 
Hampers supported by school staff  

 

 

   
 December Ukulele Concerts  

 

 

22nd February—7th March Fairtrade Fortnight  

2nd March—14th April Lent  —a period of prayer and fundraising for Cafod e 

 
 

Our Lady Immaculate and St. Etheldreda  Catholic 

Church, Newmarket 

For all church dates and news, check the weekly church bul-

letin http://www.olise.co.uk/wordpress/ Link to the latest 

newsletter from the parish home page 

Food Bank collection 

dates 2021 2022  

 Thursday 11th November 

Thursday  6th January  

Thursday  10th February  

Thursday  10th March  

Thursday  12th May  

Thursday 9th June  

Thursday 7th July  

 

10th December—wear your 

Christmas Jumper Day  

Christmas dinner and party day Tuesday 14th 

December   


